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Greetings Everyone!  
 
Welcome to Headquarters–Info-Line a fortnightly bulletin of news from NZART Headquarters E-
mailed directly to Branches.  
 
It has never been easier to subscribe to the Info-Line distribution list and have Info-Line sent to you 
direct by E-mail. Just check into the NZART web page http://www.nzart.org.nz. Look for Info-Line 
Subscribe. Supply your name, callsign and e-mail address and that’s all you need to do. You will 
receive an e-mail confirmation of your auto-subscription and you can un-subscribe at any time. 
 

******* 
 
The NZART Business Manager Debby ZL2TDM Says: 
 
Membership promotion -We have finally reached the ton, 103 new members to be exact. How many 
more can we encourage to join. Are YOU promoting your hobby, can you get others to enjoy what you 
do in amateur radio? 
 
Please seek other amateur radio enthusiasts who for one reason or another have yet to join the 
Association. Remember also, the $10 voucher that can be deducted from your annual subscription if you 
can encourage one new member to join up. 
 
Break In - My sincere apologies at the lateness of Break In this month. It appears there was some 
problem at the printers in Christchurch which delayed the printing of both Break In and Call book. 
 
Hopefully many of you now have received your latest issue, and doesn’t Call book look great. I have a 
number of additional copies on hand, so if you would like to purchase one for a friend or maybe send 
overseas for Xmas presents, the cost is $14. Please contact me for further details. 
 
Free Hamads to NZART members - Council resolved that there will be no charge for Hamads in 
Break In for a limit of 30 words or less. This will come into effect in the first issue of Break-In 2006. 
Members of NZART only are eligible for this special offer. 
 
Talk soon…Debby ZL2TDM 

******* 
Amateur Radio Callsigns: Please see the document at 

http://www.nzart.org.nz/nzart/update/infoline/Amateur Callsign structure etc comments _3rd DRAFT_.pdf 
 from the NZART Administration Liaison Officer inviting your comment on Amateur Radio Callsigns.” 

http://www.nzart.org.nz/nzart/update/infoline/Amateur Callsign structure etc comments _3rd DRAFT_.pdf


FMTAG Notes For October 2005: 
 
INTERIM RECOMMENDATION TO NZART COUNCIL  
ZL1CYK has applied for an unattended simplex Echolink node to be located in Tauranga at grid 
reference U14 917815. We have selected transmit and receive frequencies of 432.700 MHz, in 
accordance with the NZART band plan. This is a shared frequency.  
 
FINAL RECOMMENDATIONS TO NZART COUNCIL  
None this month.  
 
COMMENTS  
Please send your comments and suggestions on the above matters and recommendations, and on any 
other FMTAG matters, by e-mail to fmtag@nzart.org.nz or by mail to FMTAG, c/- NZART, PO Box 
40-525, Upper Hutt.  
 
APPLICATIONS  
Applications for repeaters, beacons, digipeaters, point-to-point links, and so on, should be made on the 
latest version of FMTAG Form 10, which may be obtained from the above address, in paper or 
electronic versions. Completed forms should be sent by e-mail to fmtag@nzart.org.nz or by mail to 
FMTAG, c/- NZART, PO Box 40-525, Upper Hutt. 
 

******** 
 

 
 

******* 
 

Dates To Remember: 
 

• NZART Official Broadcast Sunday 30th October. 
• Next HQ-Info-Line Sunday E-mailed Sunday 6th November 

 
73 
 
Jim Meachen ZL2BHF 
Editor 
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